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355 West Queens Road 
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V7N 4N5 
www.dnv.org 
(604) 990-2311 

  April 5, 2022 
 File:  08.3060.20/013.22 
 Case:    PLN2022-00013 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Re:  Notice of Application for Rezoning - 1970 Spicer Rd 
 
This letter is to inform you of an application received by the District of North Vancouver Development 
Planning Department for the property at 1970 Spicer Road (Former “Maplewood Pub” Site).  Notice of 
the application has been forwarded to you as a neighbour of the site and we are interested in hearing 
your comments regarding this proposal.  
 
The Proposal 

The Detailed Application submitted by 
Headwater Management is proposing to 
rezone the property from the existing 
Public House Commercial (C6) zone to 
Employment Zone - Light Industrial (EZ-LI). 
The proposed EZ-LI zoning would 
accommodate a range of light industrial 
uses, including the applicant’s intended 
use of “Contractor Services”. Headwater 
Management is proposing the parking of 
company vehicles on-site in association 
with the business’ contracting services 
which operate out off a nearby site at 175 
Harbour Avenue.  
 
The site is designated as “Light Industrial Commercial” in the Official Community Plan (OCP), which is 
intended predominantly for a mix of industrial, warehouse, office, service, utility and business park 
type uses and the proposed rezoning complies with this land use designation.  
 
The proposed EZ-LI zoning is consistent with surrounding properties in the area between Spicer Road 
and Dollarton Highway.  
 

The proposal includes the demolition of the existing commercial building on the site but does not 
propose construction of any new facilities at this time. A Section 219 covenant may be required to 
ensure that the site is covered in a dust-free surface. Odour and noise pollution will be regulated by 
Metro Vancouver’s Air Quality Management Bylaw.  
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Sharing Your Comments 
 
We would like to hear from you if you have any input regarding this application, and your comments 
will be taken into consideration in the assessment of the proposal. 

 
If you wish to provide comments on this proposal, please forward them to my attention by  
April 25th, 2022. You may comment by mail, email at jenkst@dnv.org or phone at 604-990-2428.  

 
Regards, 

 
Taylor Jenks 
Development Planner 
 
Cc:  
Applicant 
 
Attachments: 
 

1. Proposed Site Plan 
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the DNV. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

My input slides from tonight’s Public Hearing – submitted before closing the Hearing
 
Peter Teevan



Public Hearing
1970 Spicer Road

Input by Peter Teevan



Satellite View







Summary

• Due to current area predominant zoning…
• Due to OCP Landuse Designations…
• Due to lack of business success under existing zoning…
• Due to shortage of Industrial / Light Industrial Land in the DNV…

• I support the application for re‐zoning to Light Industrial /
Commercial.
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